
MEMORANDUM OF EX PARTE COMMUNICATION WITH THE DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY 

Date: Thursday, March 7, 2019 
 
Attendees: 

Alex Boesenberg, National Electrical Manufacturers Association  
Rob Boteler, Nidec Motor Corporation  
Dan Delaney, Regal Beloit America, Inc. 
Sam Dose, Hayward Pool Products 
Alex Fitzsimmons, DOE 
Jennifer Hatfield, Association of Pool & Spa Professionals 
Johanna Jochum, Babst Calland 
Sofie Miller, DOE 
Daniel Simmons, DOE 
 

 
On March 7, 2019, the Association of Pool & Spa Professionals (APSP) and the National 
Electrical Manufacturers Association (NEMA), along with some of their industry members, met 
with the Department of Energy (Department). This meeting simply served as an opportunity to 
review all previous documents and presentations given to DOE staff with Assistant Secretary 
Daniel Simmons, in order to update him on the replacement pool pump motor loophole and 
possible steps forward the Department might consider taking. No new documentation was 
provided than what has already been sent in past ex parte communications on this issue. 
 


